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PQ 29872/25 To ask the Minister for Health when the new major trauma helipad at 
Cork University Hospital will be completed and ready for full usage; and if she will 
make a statement on the matter. - Colm Burke 

Dear Deputy Burke, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of 
the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for 
response. 

The helipad was handed over to Cork University Hospital in September 2024. 

Construction of a new link Bridge from the helipad to the Emergency Department, lift shafts 
is ongoing.  The new Link Bridge is planned to be complete by the end of Q1 2026. 

Yours sincerely 

Micheál Conneely 
Interim National Director 
Capital & Estates 


